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U.S. Department of Justice 
Office of Legislative Affairs 

Office of the Assistant Attorney General 	 Washington,  D.  C. 20530 

March 2,2011 
The Honorable Charles E. Grassley 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Senator Grassley: 

This responds to your letters, dated February 9,2011 and February 16,2011, which 
reiterated your concerns about gun trafficking along the Southwest border and requested 
documents that apparently relate to a particular ongoing investigation in Arizona. 

We appreciated the opportunity to brief Committee staff on February 10, 2011, regarding 
the efforts by Department prosecutors and the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and 
Explosives (ATF) to interdict weapons sold illegally along the Southwest border and to hold 
accountable the leadership of criminal organizations that support this trafficking. 

As you know, we are not in a position to disclose documents relating to any ongoing 
investigation, nor can we confirm or deny the existence of records in our ongoing investigative 
files, based upon the Department's longstanding policy regarding pending matters. We would 
appreciate the opportunity to confer with your staff if we can respond to your interests in another 
way, consistent with that policy. 

The Attorney General has asked the Acting Inspector General to evaluate the concerns 
that have been raised about ATF investigative actions in light of its recent review of Project 
Gunrunner to determine whether additional examination by her Office is appropriate. We 
appreciate your interest in our law enforcement efforts and again ask that you direct to the 
Inspector General individuals who believe they have knowledge of misconduct by Department 
employees. 

We hope that this information is helpful. Please do not hesitate to contact this office if 
we may be of assistance in this or any other matter. 

Sincerely, 

10, c,,J\\. 
Ronald Weich 
Assistant Attorney General 

CC: 	The Honorable Patrick J. Leahy 
Chairman 
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